
File No. 16-0037-$60 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the donation of small Unmanned Aerial 
Systems (sUAS) for the benefit of the Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD). 

Recommendations for Council action: 

1. ACCEPT the donation of sUAS from the Los Angeles Police Foundation, valued at 
$31,528.36, to be used by the Special Weapons and Tactics Team, for the benefit of the 
LAPD, Metropolitan Division; and, THANK the donor for this generous donation. 

2. INSTRUCT the LAPD that any modifications to the sUAS Deployment Policy needs to be 
presented to the Board of Police Commissioners, the Public Safety Committee and the 
City Council. 

Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the Board of Police Commissioners. Neither the 
City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of 
this report. 

Community Impact Statement: None submitted. 

Summary: 
At a special meeting held on February 7, 2018, the Public Safety Committee considered a Board 
of Police Commissioners report regarding a donation of sUAS for the benefit of the LAPD. 
Deputy Chief Girmala provided the Committee information pertaining to the sUAS Deployment 
Policy and the uses for the sUAS. After an opportunity for public comment, the Committee 
recommended to approve the donation as amended to include that any modifications to the policy 
would need to be presented to the Board of Police Commissioners, the Public Safety 
Committee and the City Council. This matter is now submitted to the Council for consideration. 

Respectfully Su mitted, 
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